

SUSANA MARTINEZ
GOVERNOF
JOHN A. SANCHEZ
Licutenant Governor

State of New Mexico ENTERED ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Harold Runnels Building 1190 Saint Francis Drive, PO Box 5469 Santa Fe, NM 87502-5469 Telephone (505) 827-2855 Fax (505) 827-2836 www.env.nm.gov



RYAN FLYNN Cabinet Secretary BUTCH TONGATE Deputy Secretary

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

June 23, 2016

Todd A. Shrader, Manager Carlsbad Field Office Department of Energy P.O. Box 3090 Carlsbad, New Mexico 88221-3090 Philip J. Breidenbach, Project Manager Nuclear Waste Partnership, LLC P.O. Box 2078 Carlsbad, New Mexico 88221-2078

RE: REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL EXTENSION OF THE WASTE HANDLING BUILDING

STORAGE TIME AT THE WASTE ISOLATION PILOT PLANT

EPA I.D. Number NM4890139088

Dear Messrs. Shrader and Breidenbach:

On June 20, 2016 NMED approved the Department of Energy ("DOE") and Nuclear Waste Partnership, LLC ("NWP") request for additional extension of storage time for the TRU mixed waste in the Waste Handling Building, dated June 13, 2016. The June 20, 2016 letter contained a typographical error which read "June 16, 2016" for the deadline to submit the written proposal. This letter clarifies that this deadline is "June 16, 2017".

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ricardo Maestas, at (505) 476-6050, or John Kieling, at (505) 476-6035.

Sincerely,

Kathryn Roberts

Director

Resource Protection Division

Katler Mlet



Messrs. Shrader and Breidenbach

June 23, 2016

Page 2

CC.

- J. Hower, NMED General Counsel
- J. Kieling NMED HWB
- R. Maestas, NMED HWB
- S. Lucas-Kamat, NMED DOEOB
- L. King, EPA Region 6
- T. Peake, EPA ORIA

Reading and File: WIPP 2016